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1. Bill Number:   HB106 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Loupassi 

 

3.  Committee: Transportation 

 

4. Title: Driver's licenses; required to show street address of licensee's principal 

residence in State. 

 

5. Summary:  This bill requires that driver's licenses show the street address of the licensee's 

principal residence in Virginia. 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

7. Fiscal Impact Estimates:  Preliminary.   

7a. Expenditure Impact:   
Fiscal Year Dollars Positions Fund 

2012 $18,600 - NGF 

    

8. Fiscal Implications:  The Department of Motor Vehicles will incur a one-time cost 

estimated at $18,600 for initial programming to implement this legislation.  It is anticipated 

that the agency can absorb this within existing resources. 

 

9.   Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  Department of Motor Vehicles; also 

citizens with various protective order requirements, professionals (such as judges) which 

require greater privacy and victims of identity theft would be impacted since they use mailing 

addresses in lieu of street addresses.  In addition, military personnel with APO and FPO 

addresses would be impacted since their address does not qualify as a street address. 

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

11. Other Comments:  Currently, a driver has the option of displaying a post office box, 

business address, or residential address on the driver’s license.  No matter which address is 

shown on the license, the Department of Motor Vehicles maintains the driver’s residential 

address within agency records, viewable by law enforcement.      
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